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Established over 66 years, the Agency has expanded
the service with the change of time and has been
adhered to high level of corporate governance
standard. To further enhance the governance, the
Board approved the amendment on Articles of
Association and resolved to hold a General Meeting on
10t September, 2019 to pass the resolution. The
Annual General Meeting was also held on 18"
December, 2019 smoothly this year.
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The role of the Quality Improvement Committee (QIC)
and the Performance Management Unit is to monitor
the corporate service quality, review performance by
KPIl, adhere to SQS and continuous to promote
customer service. Performance Management Unit also
enforces the quality by an internal audit system. This
year, SQS internal audit has been conducted thrice
and Occupational Safety & Health Audit (OSH Audit)
for 7 times so as to ensure a safe working environment
and enforce the safety awareness of our staff.
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To facilitate a good communication, a tea gathering
was hosted among board members, the executives
and our frontline staff. The board members would
communicate directly and members gained more
understanding about the agency operation and the
services. Over 100 colleagues of different ranks and
different service units attended.
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Tea gathering with members of Board of
Directors, management and staff

As usual, our management level always keep an open
communication with staff. Besides using ICT and agency
portal for communication, the Chief Executive and other
executives staff will regularly meet the representatives of
the Staff Association and exchange the views,
meanwhile they will also in-attendance in the Board
Meetings. This good practice demonstrates an agency
culture with open communication and management
transparency.
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The management communicated with staff through
different internal meetings.
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The Agency has been always committed to comply the
statutory rules and regulations set out under the
Companies Ordinance, the Education Ordinance, the
Lump Sum Grant (LSG) Manual, the LSG Best Practice
Manual (Level One) Guidelines and the Service Quality
Standards (SQS). In addition, the Strategic Leadership
Committee and the Quality Improvement Committee
will continue our work on the review and enhancement
of corporate govemance measures.

With the approval of “Recognition Policy” in 2018, the
Agency is keen on recognising quality projects,
outstanding staff and good teams. On 30" August,
2019, the “Outstanding Staff Award” was hosted in
CFSC, recognising 45 Outstanding Staff who are
nominated by service units. They represent passion,
good team work and a caring spirit of the Agency. Our
Outstanding Staff will work continuously to promote the
quality corporate culture and core value of the Agency.
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“Qutstanding Staff Award”

REMEREERAR EEEE2019F1K With the rapid expansion of agency service, the Board
NTEEEBNEBNER  AFHREZ—1 has reviewed the management structure and resources
BIEARE > MEKBNESRE - by increasing one more post of Assistant Chief

Executive so as to enforce our leadership capacity.
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